Please pray for our Dead whose Anniversaries occur about this time:
William Miller, Betty Martin, Joan Mather, Grace How, Moira Chester, Patricia Ling, 
Elizabeth Jones, Patrick Curley, Angelo Papa, Dorothy Bishop, Frederick Todd, Dorothy O’Reilly, Emily Murray, James Marrey, Peter Lashmar, John Charlton and Walter Herbert, 

Please pray for all who are sick in our hospital, our nursing homes and at home. For those who are anxious, bereaved or struggling in the Faith. May they experience the healing hands of Jesus through our prayerful actions and visitations. Especially we pray for:
 Margaret Alake, Mgr Arthur Barrow, Fr Michael Butler, Isla Caton, Maddison Clarke, 
Dyllis Dangerfield, Jose De Abreu, Fr John Duckett, Gary Enever, Joanne Fitzsimmons, 
Veronica Flood, Margaret Harvey, Ben Holmes, Evelyn Hughes, Fatima Hussein, Hannah Jermain, 
Fr Tom Jordan, Benjamin Joseph, Paula Lam, Mrs D Langan, Fr John McKeon, 
Patricia Medlin, Teishan Mulholland, Brendan O’Connor, Callista Ogbogu,
 Jacqueline O’Neill, Chioma Onwumere, Bernadette O’Sullivan, Fr Eamonn Power, 
Anna Maria Sposito, Chris Surtees, Fr John Taylor, Andrew Todd, Danny Toye, Eileen Terrell,
 Betty Walsh, Trudy Wijeyeratnam, Mary Williams, Mary Wright and Canon William Young.
RIP – We pray for all those who have died and entered into eternal life:

Nanyan Wu aged 37 years of Cricklade Ave, Romford

Her Funeral will take place on Tuesday 18th June at 12noon 

and then to Forest Park Crematorium
also pray for families and friends who have lost loved ones that they may

find strength in God to bear their loss.

Charities Committee invitation to Strawberry Teas
Sunday 23rd June: 3pm- 5pm in the Parish Hall

Proceeds will be divided between BCYS, Abbotswick House and St Francis Hospice.  

Please come along and support these worthy causes while enjoying a strawberry tea with family and friends.                                                                                        
Parish Pastoral Forum: AGM

On 24th June at 6.30pm in the Community Centre we will be holding the Annual General Meeting of the renewed Parish Pastoral Forum (PPF). All parishioners are warmly invited and encouraged to attend. As you will remember, the PPF was born out of the results of the Stewards of the Gospel questionnaires and subsequent two open parish meetings when there was a desire to re-established this formal means of coordinating the work of our parish whilst also planning our future partnership with the parishes of Corpus Christi, Christ the Eternal High Priest, St. Dominic’s and Holy Redeemer. Minutes of the meetings of the PPF which have taken place throughout the year are posted on the notice board in the church porch in addition to the parish website. Reports for the AGM from the various parish groups, including Finance, Premises and the Stewards of the Gospel, will soon be available at the back of the church and questions relating to the reports are invited in advance by email or in writing to the parish office. 

James Johnson (Chair, PPF) Caroline Dixon (Vice-Chair & Steward of the Gospel)
St Peter's School Summer Fayre
takes place on 29th June 11am-3pm and it would be great to see you there, helping to support our school.  If you wish to donate any goods for the Summer Fayre they will be gratefully received, especially any plants we could sell on the day.  Please contact Claire Clist on 07921 511 442 or by email at stpeterssft@gmail.com for more information.  Thank you for your support.
Congratulations to the adults who last weekend were Confirmed in their Faith:

Jose Almeida (Augustine), Sonia Almeida (Fatima), 

Chioma Diyoke (Esther), Jayne Hickie (Rose), Clara Mangaro (Dorcas),

 Leesa Martin (Agnes) and Theresa O’Sullivan (Rose) 

Let us continue to pray for each other. 

The Sick and Retired Clergy Fund is part of the Diocesan Charity which helps and supports our retired and sick clergy. As a Charity we rely on the generosity of the Parishes and individual donations to keep the Fund in a healthy state. Another valuable means is by including a bequest in your Will; a Form of Bequest can be found on Page 36 of the Brentwood Diocesan Directory. Your generosity through the annual collection, donations and bequests is greatly appreciated. The Annual Diocesan Second Collection will be taken up after all Masses next weekend. 

Parish Cleaners We are in need of volunteers to join the rota for the weekly Church clean. Please contact the parish office if you can help.

Day for Life The retiring collection raised £ £361.67. Thank you for your generosity.

Parish Shop Could all Parish Shop Helpers please collect their Rotas for July-December 2019 from the Correspondence Rack in the Porch. Thank you.
Sunday Offertory Collectors Please collect your new rota from the correspondence rack.

Recycle old Spectacles there is a shoe box in the church porch for old glasses (broken or not) for sending overseas to help give sight to people in the third world (childrens and adults). This is an initiative by the Knights of Columba in conjunction with Specsavers.

Quiz Night hosted by the Knights of St Columba in aid of St Francis Hospice on Saturday 6th July in the Community Centre from 7.30pm – 10.30pm (last question around 10pm). The event is for families and all children are welcome (under supervision). There will be a raffle and quiz prizes. Max of six per team. Nibbles provided please bring your own refreshments/drinks.

Parish Car Park Is NOT to be used for all day parking whilst at work.  Would the owner of a Gold Audi Registration T13 STM please see Fr Tom. Application forms for permits for the new tax year 2019/2020 are available in the porch. Failure to display a valid permit may result in a fine. 

Ordination Please remember Gary Dench in your prayers as his Ordination takes place at Corpus Christi, Collier Row at 11.30am on Saturday 22nd June. All are welcome.
Women’s World Day of Prayer We need someone from the parish to take up the role as Representative which involves, one meeting per year, one rehearsal and the service itself. This is not a difficult task. Please see Fr Tom or chat to Eleanor. Bless you all.
This Week in Church 

Saturday 15th      

6.30pm
Peter Schroeyers RIP (Schroeyers)       

Sunday 16th      
     
9.30am
Ints of Lita Kinsella (Lil)       



11.30am 
Anne Connelly RIP (O’Donnell)  

Monday 17th            
12noon 
Ints of Michelle Mullen (Herbert)    
Tuesday 18th       

12noon 
Funeral Mass(Mandarin) – Nanyan Wu 
Wednesday 19th 


12noon
Ints of Mary Kelly (Murnane)     
Thursday 20th                      8.30am        Service of the Word/Holy Communion    
 
Friday 21st            
 
12noon 
Teresa Noble RIP (Savva)     
Saturday 22nd      

6.30pm
Dorothy Bishop (Foundation)        

Sunday 23rd      
     
9.30am
Anne Hutton RIP (O’Neill)       



11.30am 
The People of the Parish   
Morning Prayer of the Church is celebrated after the morning services.

Sacrament of Reconciliation is normally held on Saturday between 5.30pm. – 6.15pm, or by appointment.
IN VIEW OF FR TOM’S HEALTH SITUATION MASSES ARE SUBJECT TO ALTERATION AT SHORT NOTICE

What’s On?
Mon 17th     
St Edwards Preschool
9.00am-3.00pm
Parish Hall

Knit & Natter 
2.30pm-4.30pm
Community Centre
Tues 18th    
Parent & Toddler Group 
9.45am-11.45am
Parish Hall 

Beavers/Cubs/Scouts
5.00pm-9.30pm
Parish Hall

St Vincent de Paul
7.00pm
Community Centre
Weds 19th   
St Edwards Preschool
9.00am-3.00pm
Parish Hall

Golden Club 
1.00pm
Community Centre

Pastoral Interviews
5,6,7 & 8pm
Priest’s House


Guides
7pm-8.30pm
Parish Hall 
Thurs 20th   
St Edwards Preschool
9.00am – 12nooon
Parish Hall 

Priests Deanery Meeting
10.30am
Rainham


Ministry to Priests
6.00pm
Priests House
Fri 21st         
St Edwards Preschool
9.00am-3.00pm
Parish Hall

Pastoral Meetings
5 & 6pm
Priest’s House
Sat 22nd 
Ordination to Priesthood (Gary Dench) 11.30am
Collier Row

Sat/Sun 
Altar Servers Presentation/Commitment 
All Masses 
Sun 23rd  
Legion of Mary 
after 11.30am Mass
Community Centre


Strawberry Teas 
3pm- 5pm
Parish Hall
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Our Parish is part of the Brentwood Diocese and Alan Williams is our Bishop 

and we belong to the Havering Deanery.

We are twinned with the parish of Regina Pacis, Ladysmith, Diocese of Dundee, South Africa, 

and pray for their Bishop, Graham Rose.

The Most Holy Trinity (C)

16th June 2019 
Even though we came to the end of the Easter season with the feast of Pentecost, the atmosphere of celebration continues this Sunday with Trinity Sunday. After the long seasons of Lent and Easter it is as if we pause to contemplate the mystery of God, the mystery of the Three in One, the mystery of the Holy Trinity. The gospel reading allows us to reflect on this mystery, for Father, Son and Spirit are clearly present in it. The passage is taken from the farewell speeches in the Gospel of John, from which we have read during the Easter season. Jesus is about to leave his disciples to return to the Father. The Spirit of truth, referred to earlier in John's gospel as the 'Advocate', the one 'called to be alongside', will lead the disciples further into the fulness of truth. The presence of the Spirit in the Church allows us to discover new things, new depths which are implicit in the good news of Jesus, but which only with time become clear to us. The Spirit is the guarantor that the Church remains in the truth. The unity of Father, Son and Spirit is underlined when Jesus says that all that the Spirit speaks will be from him, and all that is from him is from the Father. We are confronted with the beauty of the God who reaches out to us, and the deep mystery of God, which is beyond our capacity to explain. It is through the reaching out of Jesus Christ that we are at peace with God, and through the outpouring of the Holy Spirit we know our hope in God is sound. 
